BRIDGER TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES FOR A REGULAR MEETING
HELD ON JANUARY 10, 2016

The January 10, 2017 meeting of the Bridger Town Council was held at 108 South D Street in Bridger.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and the meeting was brought to order by Mayor Shultz at 7:00 pm. Council
members present were George “Butch” Wilm, Shala Cullum, Mark DeRudder and Randy Novakovich. Others
present were: Carol Nash, Tom Tschida, Ross Oyler, Delphine Coon, Judge Bert Kraft, Police Chief Mike
Buechler, and Clerk Kirstin Sweet.

The first item on the agenda was public comment on the agenda. There was no public comment from the
gallery.

Next on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the December meeting. Councilman Wilm
motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Councilman DeRudder. The motion carried with the votes as
follows: Councilman Wilm — aye, Councilwoman Cullum — aye, Councilman DeRudder — aye and Councilman
Novakovich — aye.

The next item of business was the approval of claims. Clerk Sweet answered a few questions regarding
claims. Councilwoman Cullum moved to approve claims. The motion was seconded by Councilman Novakovich.
The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm — aye, Councilwoman Cullum — aye,
Councilman DeRudder — aye and Councilman Novakovich — aye.

No committee reports.
No correspondence.
And no zoning applications.

Next on the agenda was Carbon County Resource Council. Tom Tschida gave a presentation regarding
Property Accessed Clean Energy (P.A.C.E.) For more information visit www.mtpace.com.

Jim Bridger Days committee was next on the agenda. They had questions regarding renting the Civic
Center for an event. The Dry Creek will be serving alcohol. They were informed to talk to Clerk Sweet about the
payment and deposit and to talk with Chief Buechler about security. No special events application needed.

Next was the contract with the Carbon County Airport Board. Clerk Sweet informed the council Attorney
Freeman had suggested this be tabled until she was present at the next meeting. Councilwoman Cullum moved
totable the item, seconded by Councilman Wilm. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman
Wilm — aye, Councilwoman Cullum — aye, Councilman DeRudder — aye and Councilman Novakovich — aye.

Next on the agenda was inventory of street signs. Councilwoman Cullum would like to see an inventory
done on all street signs in town. There was discussion regarding the matter but no action was taken.

There was no public comment on items not on the agenda.

Attorney Freeman was not present.

Judge Kraft presented his stats for December as well as 2016’s year end stats.
Library Director Zentner was not present.

PWD Goldsberry was not present.

Chief Buechler presented the council with stats for the month of December as well as 2016’s year end
stats. He informed the council that the department will be changing their procedures regarding documentation.

Clerk Sweet informed the council that she had signed a quote to order a new computer for the office and
a new computer for Tim’s shop.

Mayor Shultz had nothing to report.

There being no further business Councilman DeRudder motioned to adjourn. The motion was seconded
by Councilwoman Cullum. The motion carried with the votes as follows: Councilman Wilm — aye,
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Councilwoman Cullum — aye, Councilman DeRudder — aye and Councilman Novakovich — aye. Meeting

adjourned at 8:44 pm.
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CIiff Shullz, Mayor

ATTEST:
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Kirstin Sweet, Town Clerk
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